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• From the Pastor’s Desk – Grace and Peace Christian Education – 1ST HOLY COMMUNION CLASS 4/6 

• Worship Leaders for April   Worship & Music – MEETING 4/5 

• Faith in Action – Quilts to Poland for war refugees ****Celebrations of Life & Love**** 

• Fellowship, Outreach & Growth – BOOK & BAKE SALE 5/17; RUMMAGE SALE 6/17-18 

• Easter Flower & Hunger Appeal  Lenten Fellowship Schedule 

• Lutherlyn Camp Blast!!!  Summer Camp info.         ~Spring Creation Appreciation Green Corner~ 

• April Calendar  

• Church Council & Staff      

Drive-In worship participants we are asking you to drive up to the door/overhang at the Education wing in the main 
(south) parking lot. The usher will hand out communion, bulletins and receive offerings.  Using the overhang, the usher will be 
somewhat protected from the weather and will also not have to cross the street!  

Immanuel Lutheran Church 

1002 Powell Ave. 

Erie, PA  16505 

814-833-4062 

LIKE US on Facebook 

www.ilc-erie.org 

 Office:  immluthch@verizon.net 
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Grace & Peace 

from the Pastor’s Desk 
Matthew 28:5-7 

But the angel said to the women, 

“Do not be afraid; I know that 

you are looking for Jesus who was 

crucified. He is not here; for he 

has been raised, as he said. Come, 

see the place where he lay. Then 

go quickly and tell his disciples, 

‘He has been raised from the 

dead, and indeed he is going 

ahead of you to Galilee; there you 

will see him.’ This is my message 

for you.” 

Easter is this month! We’re a 

little over halfway through the 

Lenten season. I hope you’ve 

joined us for the book study on 

“Mere Christianity” by C. S. 

Lewis, the Holden Evening 

Prayer Service, and 

refreshments. The book study 

has been interesting so far, 

very deep into logical reasoning 

about why we believe as 

Christians. It was initially a 

radio broadcast to soldiers 

going into WW II that was 

written into a book. The Holden 

Evening Prayer Service has had 

some visitors from the week 

before Jesus was crucified as 

they have been questioned by 

the Seeker who is looking for information and hears how people’s lives 

have been changed by their encounter with Jesus or his disciples. I’d 

like to thank everyone who has taken part in this drama, and Bryan 

who has led the service. I hope your Christian disciplines, if you chose 

to do any, have been meaningful during this Lenten season. 

 As we continue to prepare for our Easter celebration, we look 

at Holy Week. There will not be a Wednesday evening book study or 

refreshments during Holy Week. Maundy Thursday will be, as always, a 

meaningful service with communion, Good Friday will be a Tenebrae 

Service where we hear the passion readings with hymns interspersed. 

Only through experiencing the pain of Christ’s passion are we able to 

know the full joy of Easter. 

 Our Easter joy includes an empty tomb, and the empty tomb is 

a foundation of our Christian belief. When the women went to the 

grave for the final burial rituals, they found the stone had been rolled 

away and the grave was empty. The angel told them not to fear 

because Jesus was not there, he had risen from the dead. Jesus 

conquered death once and for all. 

 Even though they aren’t mentioned in the Bible, eggs became a 

symbol of the empty tomb. During medieval times eggs were not 

permitted during the Lenten season, so they were given as gifts to 

represent the end of the fast; the empty shell reminded people of the 

empty tomb. The eggs were decorated so that the gift was more 

festive. Did you know that hunting for Easter eggs is a German 

tradition said to be started by Martin Luther? He supposedly organized 

Easter egg hunts for his congregation. The men would hide the eggs for 

the women and children to find, symbolizing the women finding the 

empty tomb.  

 Even jellybeans can be given a symbolic Christian theme. The 

jellybeans, among other colors, come in black, red, purple, green, 

white, and yellow and these colors can be used to tell the gospel story. 

Black symbolizes the sin of the world that Jesus came to take away. 

Red is the blood of Jesus. Purple is the death of the King. Green is for 

life when Christ rose. White is for the sins that Jesus forgave. Yellow is 

for our heavenly home. 

 I pray you have a joyful Easter celebration. If you’d like to talk 

with me, I’m usually in the office Tuesday and Thursday from 9:30 a.m. 

until 2:00 p.m. feel free to stop in, or the phone number is 814-833-

4062. You can also call my cell phone at any time 724-557-2386. Please 

leave a message if I don’t answer. 

      Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Karen 



 

Christian Education 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE:   
Vacation Bible School  

July 11-16 
With Lakewood United 

Methodist 

Discovery on Adventure 

Island 
 

~ Sharing the Good News ~ 
REMINDER:  Our next Confirmand Meeting 

will be  

April 3rd with  

Pastor Karen after worship  
– we hope all 6 of our Confirmand Candidates can 

join us: 
BRODY BONSELL 

SUMMER FEILER 

NATE PATERNOSH 

TRISTA PATERNOSH 

MADISON PENPEK 

MIA PENPEK 

 
There will be a First Holy Communion class on  

Wednesday, April 6  
from 5:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  

for anyone who wants to have their child, or themself, take their 
First Holy Communion on Easter Sunday. 

 
Please contact the church office by 12:30 p.m. Tuesday, April 5 
to register for the class, or to make special arrangements if the 

scheduled time will not work for you. 
 

The Adult Sunday School class has now resumed at 10:30 AM 

and they are meeting in the lounge after church  

all are welcome to join the discussion  
on the 

 Lessons and Gospel for the day.  
The class is led by Pastor Karen. 

 

SAVE THE DATE:   
Vacation Bible School – July 11-16 

With Lakewood United Methodist 

***Discovery on Adventure Island*** 

From a whimsical light house on an enchanted 

island….Explorers will be guided by a light house 

keeper and Beacon the Puffin,  

on an exciting quest. 



 

 

 PALM SUNDAY THIS YEAR IS APRIL 10TH   



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Immanuel Worship Calendar 

 
 
Altar Guild:  Judy Stewart/Donna Dorler  Counters: C. Feiler/D. Madurski 
Ushers: Ushers as assigned by B. Dorler     
 

If you are unable to fulfill your commitment – please find an alternate & notify the 
church office.  

*Sign-up sheets on the bulletin board for May* 
 
 

 

MAY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: APRIL 15TH 

 

 

 

 



 

Worship & Music in 

the News…. 

 
You can find Pastor Karen’s 

latest sermons in print on 
our webpage here 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-.html 
and the video is posted to our 

Facebook page 

 

WORSHIP & MUSIC 
COMMITTEE MEETING  

APRIL 5TH 1PM 

 
Coffee Hour  

 1st Sunday of 
every month.  

It wiIl be in the lounge 
after church service.  
 The Eckmans will be 

hosting.    
 
 
 
 
 

 

AS OUR LENTEN 
JOURNEY 
CONTINUES… 

 
 
 
 
 

MAUNDY THURSDAY, 4/14 AND GOOD FRIDAY, 
4/15 WORSHIP SERVICES WILL BE AT 7 PM 

 
MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE BEGINS IN SILENCE  
WE WILL HAVE COMMUNION IN A “LAST SUPPER” 

STYLE GATHERING IN THE CHURCH. 
 

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE BEGINS IN SILENCE 
WE WILL EXPERIENCE THE GOSPEL READINGS – 

 THE PASSION OF OUR LORD 
 
 
 

EASTER SUNDAY SERVICE 4/17: 9:30 AM 
 
 

Please join us for worship each Sunday at 9:30 a.m. 
either indoors, or in our drive-in services.   

Wednesday evenings during Lent join us for a Book 
Study at 6 p.m. with Pastor Karen - based on the book 
“Mere Christianity” followed by Holden Evening Prayer 
worship at 7 p.m. with light refreshments in the lounge 

following the service. 

 
TALK WITH OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR – BRYAN TIMM, IF YOU 

ARE INTERESTED IN SHARING YOUR MUSICAL TIME & 

TALENT.

 
 
 
 
 

There will be a First Holy Communion class on Wednesday, April 6 

from 5:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. for anyone who wants to have their child, or 

themself, take their First Holy Communion on Easter Sunday. Please 

contact the church office by 12:30 p.m. Tuesday, April 5 to register for 

the class, or to make special arrangements if the scheduled time will 

not work for you. 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-.html


 

 

FAITH 

IN 

ACTION 

 

IMMANUEL QUILTERS 
 

I'm so pleased and thankful to share this news from our 
Immanuel quilting group.  Approx. 45 quilts were completed and 
donated by our amazing quilters.  Bob & Mary Hauser bagged 
them up and took them to Rep. Bob Merski's office on 3/16 to be 
sent to Poland to help comfort Ukrainian war refugees and those 
providing shelter.  Rep. Merski's office indicated that Logistics 
Plus in Erie is paying for the shipping. (Many of you may have 
heard on the news that Logistics Plus has an office and staff in 
Ukraine.)   
 

Our prayers and good wishes go with these quilts. 
Thank you to all involved.  

 

 



 

 
 

 

If you are sick or in the 

hospital, please notify the 

church office and if you’d 

like home communion or a 

copy of our newsletter ~ 

please let us know in the 

office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember the members of 
Immanuel who are “shut in,” or having 

some health challenges and cannot 
make it to service, you may want to 

offer them a ride, give them a friendly 
call, send them a card.  The current 

Shut-In Mailing List is available in the 
office or the church directory. 

 
KEEP IN PRAYER:  The St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church Congregation as 

they are closing (see below); Denise Arnold’s Mom Lucie Arndt as well as 

brother-in-law Pastor Huhn & family; John & Tim Botwright & their 

families; Judi Casler’s cousin – Jonilee Condon; Bob Dorler’s sister – 

Pat; the Feiler & Lee families; Cindy Geddes’ family friend Deedee; 

Christin; Pastor Karen’s sister – Janet Gray and cousin, Marilyn and 

Pastor’s friend Pat; Jim & Lorraine Hornaman; Kyle Husted; Kevin 

Komorek – friend of Sally Leubin; Jim Kuntz; Leslie; Patrick Lewis–

friend of S. Kocur; Bishop Michael Lozano; Friends of Debbie Redditt – 

Nathan Pelletier and Gayanne Nieratko; Carole Rickrode, Sharon 

Roemer, all of our members who are grieving; who are in nursing 

homes, who are serving on the “front line” during the COVID pandemic 

or who are ill at home. We pray for those in the military: Scott Case– 

Navy, (C. Geddes nephew) & Christopher Peterson – Navy (Grandson 

of the late Agnes & Chuck Peterson). 

 

 



 

Celebrations  

of Life and  

Love 

 
ALTAR FLOWERS AND 

SANCTUARY CANDLE SIGN-UP 

WE ARE ONCE AGAIN POSTING 

OUR ALTAR FLOWER AND 

SANCTUARY CANDLE SIGN-UP 

SHEETS IF YOU WOULD CARE TO 

SPONSOR EITHER OR BOTH IN 

HONOR OR IN MEMORY OF 

SOMEONE -- IT WILL BE NOTED IN 

OUR WORSHIP BULLETIN. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT CATHY’S 

FLOWER SHOPPE, WHO HAS BEEN 

PROVIDING THE FLOWERS FOR US 

FOR MANY YEARS HAS HAD TO 

INCREASE PRICES SO FLOWERS 

WILL BE $36/WK – SANCTUARY 

CANDLE REMAINS AT $5/WK - SO 

WHEN PAYMENT IS MADE, PLEASE 

INCLUDE THIS NEW AMOUNT IN 

YOUR PAYMENT STARTING IN 

JUNE. 

 

YOU ARE ALSO WELCOME TO 

BRING IN YOUR OWN 

PLANTS/FLOWERS FROM YOUR 

GARDEN, ETC. 

 

 

April Birthdays 

April    1  Travis Feiler 

  10  Carole DelPorto 

  17  Kylie Husted 

  18  Jason Kuntz &  Bryan Timm 

  19  Judi Casler 

  23  Carol Ketchel 

  24  Ron DelPorto/Lainey Bartlett 

  25  Bob Dorler & Kylie Nelson 

Everyone enjoys receiving a card! 
 

April  Anniversaries 

None on file this month 
Did I forget you? Please e-mail me or call me with your birthdays, 

anniversaries or a special day you would like us to share. 

 

 

Fellowship, Outreach and Growth 

 
Election day Bake and Book sale is May 17th.   
Seeking member with Thrivent Choice Dollars to 

apply for matching dollars for book/bake sale. 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE:  Immanuel is going to have a Rummage Sale 
June 17 & 18 to coincide with the Lakewood block sale.  
 

Donations & Volunteers to work sale are needed. 
 



 

   



 

LENTEN FELLOWSHIP 

SPONSOR SCHEDULE 
 

ALL ARE INVITED TO THE LOUNGE AFTER THE 

WEDNESDAY EVENING LENTEN SERVICES TO JOIN IN 

FELLOWSHIP AND SHARE REFRESHMENTS 

SPONSORED BY THE FOLLOWING MINISTRY 

COMMITTEES: 

  

 

 

 3/9   SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 3/16  FOG 

 3/23  COUNCIL 

 3/30  SOCIAL MIN. 

 4/6   CHOIR 

 4/13  NO REFRESHMENTS 

 

 

 
SCHEDULE PROVIDED TO COUNCIL FROM WORSHIP & MUSIC - FEB. 2022 

 



 

 

 

 

 



  



 

Sharing from Lutheran World Relief: 
Integrated solutions needed to achieve climate justice  

and sustainable development 
(LWI) – “It is impossible to achieve the agenda for sustainable development (SDGs) without facing the triple 
planetary crisis – climate change, biodiversity loss, and pollution – using integrated solutions across different 
instruments and multilateral agreements,” said Elena Cedillo. She is the Program Executive for Climate Justice 
at The Lutheran World Federation (LWF). “Overconsuming natural resources puts the entire web of creation at 
risk.” 

Cedillo evaluated the outcome of the Fifth session of the United Nations Environment Assembly (UNEA-5) that 
took place online and in Nairobi, Kenya, from 28 February to 2 March. 

“UNEA-5 gave me valuable insights into the significant environmental challenges our planet is facing. Genuine 
multilateral action to address them is vital as we all share one planet,” said Girma Gudina, Country 
Representative of the LWF’s Kenya-Djibouti-Somalia program. “I believe it is beneficial for LWF, and especially 
World Service, to participate in related future assemblies and processes.” 

Natan Schumann from the Evangelical Church of the Lutheran Confession in Brazil was previously an LWF 
delegate to the UN Climate Conference COP26. “It was wonderful to see youth being attentively listened to by 
country representatives during leadership dialogues and high-level sessions of UNEA-5,” he said. “We should 
not stop there: youth participation at events like this can and should be increased. It is our future being 
discussed. For example, the ambitious resolution at UNEA-5 to end plastic pollution will decisively impact 
future generations.” 

On 2 March, Heads of State, Ministers of environment, and other representatives from 175 nations endorsed a 
historic resolution to End Plastic Pollution and forge an international legally binding agreement by 2024. The 
resolution addresses the entire lifecycle of plastic, including its production, design, and disposal. 

Rhoda Mutesi Julius Lugaziya from the Evangelical Lutheran Church in Tanzania added that UNEA-5 “played 
a critical role in reminding us that there is no development at all if nature is compromised.” However, she said it 
was not too late to change the narrative. “As the young generation, we need to understand that we have 
everything to gain from acting against climate change and everything to lose if we don’t. So let us all unite and 
take action now!” 

In the spirit of the UN Decade for Ecosystem Restoration, another critical resolution focuses on nature-based 
solutions: actions to protect, conserve, restore, sustainably use and manage ecosystems. The resolution calls 
on the UN Environment Programme (UNEP) to support the implementation of such solutions, which safeguard 
the rights of communities and indigenous peoples. 

“Having a universally agreed definition of nature-based solutions is important,” Cedillo explained. When 
countries and companies claim that their actions support nature-based solutions, it can now be assessed 
whether this is accurate and what it entails. “Nature-based solutions must not harm nature itself,” Cedillo 
stresses. 

“It was, once again, made clear that environmental health and well-being and protecting and restoring 
ecosystems are vital for the survival of humankind,” she said. 

The LWF engaged at UNEA-5 with a delegation comprising youth, World Service representatives, and Action 
for Justice unit members. The Assembly theme was “Strengthening Actions for Nature to Achieve the 
Sustainable Development Goals”. It concluded with 14 resolutions to strengthen actions to this aim. 

By LWF/A. Weyermüller 

 

https://www.unep.org/environmentassembly/unea5
https://www.unep.org/news-and-stories/story/what-you-need-know-about-plastic-pollution-resolution
https://www.decadeonrestoration.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel Hours   

Church Office – 814-833-4062 
Hours: M-Th. 8:30am-12:30pm 
immluthch@verizon.net 

Staff 
Pastor Karen Kostur 814-833-4062 
or Emergency #:  724-557-2386 
Pastor’s Office Hours – Tues & 
Thurs.9:30am-2:00pm 
Church Caretaker: Wally Coughlin 
Organist/Music Director: Bryan 
Timm 
Admin. Ofc.: Lori Swanson 
Nemenz 
Sunday School 
Coord: Anita Byrne & Janice 
Kreger 
Teachers: Rick Kuntz & Pastor 
Kostur 
Congregation & Church 
Council Officers   
Pres:Debbie Redditt 814-449-1855          
VP:Bob Dorler 814-833-2719 
Sec.:D. Madurski 814-774-3590 
Fin. Sec.:C.Geddes 814-734-1286 
Treasurer: Bill Redditt  
Additional Council Members     
Cindy Eckman, Char Feiler, George 
Pfeiffer, Sally Leubin, Bob Dorler, 
Cindy Geddes    
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Council Committees 

We invite all members of Immanuel to join any of these committees and/or 
offer your gifts where you can – many hands make light work!! 

Council usually meets the 2nd Sunday of the month  

Christian Education 
Council liaison: Char Feiler 

K-ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL  10:30 A.M. 
CONFIRMAND MEETING:  APRIL 3RD 10:30 A.M 

FIRST COMMUNION CLASS:  APRIL 6TH 5:30-6:00 P.M. 

 
Communications 

Council liaison: D.Redditt    Committee Chair: vacant 

Check out our website and “FRIEND” us on Facebook 

Did you miss church? Need to keep updated and want easy access to the 
church calendar, newsletter or annual report? 

Check out our website http://www.ilc-erie.org/ 

WATCH FOR US ON FACEBOOK, GOERIE.COM, ERIE NEWS NOW AND 
IN PRINT IN THE ERIE TIMES NEWS 

 

Fellowship, Outreach & Growth 
Council liaisons: Sally Leubin & Cindy Eckman 

COFFEE HOUR 1ST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
 AND ONGOING COLLECTION FOR LITTLE FREE PANTRY 

BOOK&BAKE SALE 5/17; RUMMAGE SALE 6/17-18 
 

Finance 
Council liaison:  George Pfeiffer 

2021 AUDIT 

PENNSYLVANIA COMMISSION ON CRIME & DELINQUENCY GRANT 
APPLICATION 

FEBRUARY TREASURER REPORT 2022: Offerings were down $850 to 
budget. Boiler replacement income for the month was $1,543. Net Income 

was $191 below budget for the month. Meeting was held with Thrivent on 

February 21, 2022 to review Immanuel’s portfolio.  

Property 
Council liaison:  Bob Dorler   Committee Chair: Stan Holsopple 

FACILITY MAINTENANCE – VOLUNTEER AS YOU ARE ABLE, RENTAL 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

BOILER CAPITAL CAMPAIGN; CHANGE IN GAS SUPPLIER $$ 
SAFETY & SECURITY ENHANCEMENTS 

 

Stewardship 
Council liaison:  Cindy Geddes 

 

Social Ministry Committee 
Council liaison:  Debbie Madurski – Committee chair: Debbie Madurski 

QUILTS FOR WAR REFUGEES 

PERSONAL CARE KITS 
 

Worship & Music 
Council liaison:  Debbie Redditt Chair: Sue Pfeiffer 

APRIL 5TH:  W&M COMM. MTG. 1 P.M. 

DRIVE-IN AND INDOOR WORSHIP SERVICES 9:30 A.M. 
PASTOR KOSTUR’S SERMONS ON OUR FACEBOOK & 

WEBPAGE

mailto:IMMLUTHCH@VERIZON.NET
https://www.facebook.com/Immanuel-Lutheran-Church-108894642463769/
http://www.ilc-erie.org/


 

 


